
 

 

MINUTES OF THE SUPERVISED RELEASE COMMITTEE 

February 26, 2019 

10 a.m.   Room 2064 

 

PRESENT:        Richard Eaton, Chair, Corporation Counsel; Nancy Huberty, DHS SW 

Manager; Ryan Dahlgren, Eau Claire Police Dept; Amanda McCarthy, Lona 

Sullivan and Sherry Deyoe, Dept of Corrections; Michael Chase, State DHS, 

via phone; Cory Schalinske, Eau Claire Sheriff’s Dept; David Livingston, 

Altoona PD; Jackie Krumenauer, DHS Admin Specialist II   

 

 

Welcome & Call meeting to Order by Richard Eaton at 10:03 a.m. 

 

Call of the Roll 

 

Public Input - Per Committee operating procedures, a period of public input was held.  No one 

was present at the meeting for public input.   

 

Approval of February 19, 2019 meeting minutes – Motion made by Richard Eaton to approve 

the February 19, 2019 meeting minutes.  Second by Ryan Dahlgren. The motion carried and the 

minutes were approved. 

 

Report on Committee Progress 

 

-Last Court Hearing & Report:  Richard Eaton attended the court hearing on February 21, 2019.  

At the hearing, he requested an extension of 180 days as we will not be able to find placement by 

April 6 deadline.  This request was denied by Judge Harless.  Another court hearing was 

scheduled for April 1, 2019, which Richard will attend and make another request for extension.   

-Discussion about a house currently used by another resident and potential for adding current 

client to this residency.  Michael addressed concerns for code violations related to the laundry 

facilities at the residence.  The room does not meet the 980 law and if presented by client’s 

attorney as a consideration, the State will deny supporting this location.  Concerns expressed too 

about the current resident and pending client have a history of not getting along at Sand Ridge 

facility. Placing pending client at this residence would have a negative impact on the success of 

the current resident.  Richard will be having a follow up conversation with pending client’s 

Attorney Peterson and stating all of the above concerns expressed by the State. 

-DHS progress on new location  - Nancy Huberty has been reaching out to Adult Family Home 

providers (REM, Lutheran Social Services, Aurora, Brotoloc) She also daily checks Craig’s List 

and Zillow without good results.   

-Diane and Rod have met with County Administrator Kathryn Schauf to apprise her of the 

situation and potential budget impact on DHS including a conversation about county land for 

purchase.  If county land option moves forward, we would not be able to put up a functional 

mobile home by the April 6 deadline. 

 

Action Items: 

- Richard will attend next hearing on April 1 to request extension; research room size standards; 

follow up with Planning & Development on the availability of county land 

-Nancy will continue to work with vendor and relators; AFH avenues also pursued 
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The meeting adjourned at   10:27 a.m. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for   Tuesday, March 5, 2019    10 a.m. in Room 2003.  

 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Jackie Krumenauer, Committee Clerk  

 


